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Bearing witness to Jesus Christ who is the Way, the Truth and the Life: GO. MAKE. TEACH. 
Our Core Values: a reliance on prayer; a willingness to grow; a generous spirit     

http://www.stjohnnb.com


Schedule of Events 
Monday, May 29, 2023 ~ Memorial Day 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
9:00 AM Mass (Joseph Nguyen+ and Maria Trinh+) Church 

~ Fr. Joseph 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 

Tuesday, May 30, 2023 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Donna Swanson+ and Pam Berthiaume 

Kummer) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
9:30 AM Kidz Closet ~ 203 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 

Wednesday, May 31, 2023 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM School Mass (Richard and Dorothy Ivins+) Church 

~ Fr. Paul 
9:00 AM Blood Pressure Checks ~ St. Therese  
9:30 AM Faithfully Fit ~ 210 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
5:00 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
5:30 PM Mass (Daniel Reid and Elsie Latawiec) Church 

~ Fr. Joseph 
7:00 PM CYSC Adult Meeting ~ 210 

Thursday, June 1, 2023 
6:30 AM Men’s Fellowship ~ St. Joseph Hall 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Kendra Spencer) Church ~ Fr. Paul 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
6:00 PM FallFest Committee Meeting ~ 211 

Friday, June 2, 2023 
8:00 AM Rosary ~ Church 
8:00 AM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
8:30 AM Mass (Zoya Lyublinska) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
9:30 AM Legion of Mary ~ 204 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
6:30 PM Altar Guild ~ Church 

Saturday, June 3, 2023  
SJB Library Open House after Mass 
9:00 AM Gift Faith Study ~ 211 
9:00 AM Natural Family Planning Class ~ 206 
3:00 PM Called Forth Devotion ~ Facebook 
3:15 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
4:30 PM Vigil Mass (Pro Populo) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
5:30 PM Sister Rose’s 50th Anniversary Celebration  

~ St. Joseph Hall 

Sunday, June 4, 2023  
SJB Library Open House after  morning Masses 
8:30 AM Mass (Luning Mariano+ and Christine Rutkie- 
wicz ) Church ~ Fr. Joseph 
8:30 AM Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
10:30 AM Mass (Delora Mayer and Lawrence Wasik+) 

Church ~ Fr. Paul 
10:30 AM Sunday Nursery ~ Nursery 
5:45 PM Confessions ~ Confessionals 
6:15 PM Mass (Joyce Moynihan) Church ~ Fr. Paul 
7:15 PM Altar Guild ~ Church 

PARISH  CENTER HOURS 
 

Monday 8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
Tuesday  8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
Wednesday 8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
Thursday 8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
Friday 8:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Saturday 9:00 AM - 5:30 PM 
Sunday 8:00 AM - 5:30 PM 

PARISH  LIBRARY HOURS 
Open after the Saturday evening and Sunday morning Masses 

PASTORAL MINISTRY         651-633-8333 
Fr. Paul Shovelain, Pastor  ext. 1214 
Fr. Joseph Nguyễn, Parochial Vicar  ext. 1213 
Deacon Derek Gilde           gilded@stjohnnyb.org 
Deacon Rod Palmer VM 1298 
Deacon Gary Schneider VM 1288 
Deacon John Belian ext. 1239 
Mary Kohlhaas, Pastoral Care Coordinator ext. 1229 
 

WORSHIP           651-633-8333 
Lee Treml, Director of Worship   ext. 1212 
Lori Vosejpka, Director of Contemporary Ensemble   

lav247@msn.com 
Abe Gross, Director of Ignite     abrahamjohngross@gmail.com 
Margaret Harmon,  Liturgical Admin. Assistant ext. 1279 
Tucker Moore, Children’s Choir Director ext. 1124
 

OFFICE OF DISCIPLESHIP AND MISSION       651-633-1540 
Jessica Balzarini, Director of Parish Life ext. 1228 
Jill Fink, Director of Catechesis ext. 1280 
Jen Livermont, Coordinator of Discipleship for Families 

ext. 1234 
Deacon Michael Lane, Coordinator of Sacraments ext. 1219 
Jodie Wolla, Administrative Assistant       ext. 1211 
Claire Brostrom, Reach More Mission Coordinator ext. 1250
 

YOUTH MINISTRY  651-633-1540
Mikayla Anderson, High School Youth Minister ext. 1218
Sarah Wilder, Middle School Youth Minister  ext. 1254
SCHOOL & PRESCHOOL (PreK - 8)  651-633-1522 
Ann Laird, Principal ext. 1117
Joy Thienes, Administrative Assistant ext. 1118
Michelle Barsness, Marketing/Enrollment   ext. 1114
ADMINISTRATION  651-633-8333 
Mark Dittman, Director of Business Operations  ext. 1215
Teri Shea, Office & Facilities Manager  ext. 1237
Michelle Chock, Accountant ext. 1224
Maureen Owusu, Parish Bookkeeper ext. 1255
Rita Arndorfer, Volunteer Coordinator ext. 1220
Mary May, Development Associate  ext. 1253
Patrick Hinnenkamp, Director of Maintenance  ext. 1203
Melissa Berg, Hospitality Coordinator ext. 1227
Joseph Huebl, Communications Coordinator     ext. 1217
Micki Hall, Receptionist/Executive Assistant  ext. 1210

Parish Staff 

Stay Connected:  

LIKE OR FOLLOW US on FACEBOOK 

https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/ 

Follow us on Instagram: @stjohnnyb_church 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ 

EMAIL: sjb@stjohnnyb.org 

Visit our website: www.stjohnnb.com 

Archdiocese’s Victim/Survivor Assistance Program  

651-291-4497  24 hours a day, 7 days a week 

Church Nursery: We offer year-round nursery during both the 8:30 
am and 10:30 am  Sunday Masses for children ages 1-3.  Children 
play with caring staff while you are able to fully participate in Mass.   

https://www.facebook.com/SJBNewBrighton/
https://bit.ly/3n9WnGQ


 

 

 

As spring is truly upon, I took a fishing trip up north last weekend. Although we did not 
catch as many fish as we did last year, we caught bigger fish which was a lot of fun. We 
fished lake Winnie and caught some big Walleye.  The highlight was celebrating Mass Sat-
urday evening on the lake shore after a day of fishing. I shared with the group of fathers and 
sons I was with that this is similar to the apostles' experience in the early Church.  After a 
day of fishing, they would celebrate Mass together.  See the pictures in pictures section later 

in the bulletin on page 10.   
 
We are very blessed here at St. John’s to have again a summer deacon! Archbishop Hebda has assigned Dea-
con Derek Gilde to serve at SJB this summer.  Here is an introduction from him as well as reflection on this 
upcoming weekend’s readings. 
 
 

Enthusiastic Abandonment to God 
 
Happy Pentecost Sunday! My name is Deacon Derek Gilde, one of the eleven newly ordained transitional dea-
cons with the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis in priestly formation at the Saint Paul Seminary. As 
part of my pastoral formation, I will be joining St. John the Baptist for the summer serving in the role as dea-
con starting May 30. I look forward to getting to know the parish community, partaking in liturgies, and being 
included in a number of the dynamic ministries that unfold in the daily life of the parish. For me, I can’t think 
of a better place to grow and be formed as a future priest and servant of Christ.                                              . 
 
As for a little about myself, my hometown is River Falls, Wisconsin and my home parish is St. Mary’s in 
Stillwater. Prior to my life in seminary, I had served fifteen years as a mental health social worker. While this 
was a rewarding path that allowed me to act in faith and serve the Lord, my life took a radical turn with my 
conversion to Catholicism. Since then, my heart has become enkindled with a burning desire to offer people 
the greatest human need of all, our Lord Jesus Christ.  A fun fact, the same priest who brought me into the 
Church and offered me my first sacraments (now Bishop Michael Izen), also ordained me and my class into 
the order of the diaconate.                                                                             . 
 
As for one who can testify to the many ways God has moved in my own life, the outpouring of the Holy Spirit 
in the upper room at Pentecost (Acts 2:1-11) calls us to remember that this same Holy Spirit still remains ac-
tive and alive among us today. For most of us, it is most visible when we look back and remember key “God 
moments” at various stages of our lives. But not every day will feel like that. Cardinal Raniero Cantalamessa, 
in his book “Sober Intoxication of the Spirit” addresses this very issue. He says having a life fully alive in the 
Holy Spirit is often about two key ingredients of “enthusiasm and abandonment” to God. While only God can 
give us His Spirit, we too must be vigilant to cherish the joy of the Lord, but also be honest about any obsta-
cles present in our commitment to prayer, abandonment to God’s will, or life of charity that might “grieve” the 
Holy Spirit from working in our own lives and in the life of the Church (Ephesians 4:30). Pentecost ushers in 
the season of Ordinary Time. With a new openness to “enthusiastic abandonment” to the Holy Spirit, may it 
for us more fittingly translate to “Extraordinary Time” with all God desires to do.  

 
 

In Christ, 

Deacon Derek Gilde 

 
 

 
(On the cover: St. John’s Pentecost stained glass window in the hallway by the church bathrooms and library) 

 

From the Pastor: Father Paul Shovelain 
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The Holy Spirit is Alive at St. Johns! 

Sunday School 8:30 am and 10:30 am Classes 
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Upcoming at St. John’s 

Celebrating Sister Rose’s 
50th Anniversary! 

 

Please join us in St. Joseph Hall 
after the 4:30 pm Mass on Satur-
day, June 3, 2023 as the parish is 
invited to celebrate with Sister 
Rose on her 50th Anniversary with 
the Good Shepherd Sisters! 

 

 

Sunday Night Mass Time Change! 
 

Starting this Sunday, May 28, the Sunday night Mass 
will be changed to 6:15 pm. Additionally, the Confes-
sion time will moved from 5:00 pm to 5:45 pm.  
 
We shall return to the 5:30 pm Mass and 5:00 pm Con-
fession times on September 10, the Sunday following 
Labor Day.  Please mark your calendars and plan ac-
cordingly.  

Catholic Watchmen 
 

The next Watchmen meeting 
is at 6:30 pm on Thursday, 
June 8 in St. Joseph Hall. 
 

Dr. Timothy Pawl from UST 
will be our guest speaker and he will present on the 
topic of Virtue Cultivation. 
 
We will have food and drink followed by the presen-
tation, Adoration, and Confession.  

 

Memorial Day at  
St. John the Baptist Cemetery 

 

On Memorial Day, Monday, May 29, there will be a 
special Memorial Day Parade and Cemetery Com-
memorative Event to remember and honor all those 
who served our country, sponsored by Brooker Ed-
mond VFW Post 724 in New Brighton. The parade 
begins at 10:00 am at New Brighton City Hall and 
travels 8th Street to 8th Avenue to 7th Street and 
ends at St. John the Baptist Cemetery. 
  
We hope you will be able to join us in honoring and 
praying for those who served our country! 
  
St. John the Baptist Cemetery is grateful to the VFW 
for recently cleaning seven rows of veterans’ grave-
stones, uncovering and washing the stones. In the 
process they discovered three World War I veteran 
graves that they did not have a record of! Members 
plan to clean more veteran graves in the coming 
months. Thank you, VFW! 

Corpus Christi Procession 
 

St. John’s will be having a Eucharistic Procession on 
June 11, the Feast of Corpus Christi (the Most Holy 
Body and Blood of Christ) after the 10:30 am Mass.  
 

More details will be following soon. 
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Upcoming at St. John’s 

50 Year Club Luncheon 
Thursday, June 15, 2023 

RSVP today! 
 

St. John the Baptist 50 Year Club will gath-
er for a catered luncheon in St. Joseph Hall 
on Thursday, June 15, with featured 
speaker Father Andrew Jaspers.   

Join us for lively conversation and meaningful connec-
tions with long-time friends.  To RSVP, please contact Rita 
Arndorfer in the parish office at 651-633-8333, x1220, or 
arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org. Your response is kindly re-
quested by Tuesday, June 6.  
 
If you have been in the parish for 50 years or more, and 
have not received your invitation, please let us know. 
 

Thank you! 

SJB Altar Server Training 
“The Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve.” 
  ~ Matthew 20:28 / Mark 10:45 
 
St. John the Baptist is recruiting new altar servers this 
coming summer! Children entering 5th grade and older 
are welcome to sign up.  
 
If you are interested, please fill out the online form by 
scanning the QR code below. 
 
Questions? Contact Lee Treml at tremll@stjohnnyb.org 
 
Training Session: 
Wednesday, June 14, 2023  
from 9:15 am - 2:45 pm 
 
Server Installation: 
Thursday, June 15, 2023 
at the 8:30 am Mass 

Caregiver’s Group 
 

For all those who are taking care of a loved one and are 
looking for a break, a support group, and/or a friend to 
lean on.  
 
We meet on June 6, the 1st Tuesday of the month, from 
1:00—2:30 pm in Room 204.   
 
Come join us for a break, good company, good conversa-
tion and good prayer.  You can come and share or just lis-
ten, whatever you are comfortable with; everyone will 
understand. 

Widows & Widowers 
 

Come have lunch with us on Monday, June  12 at 11:30 
am at the Perkins on County Rd. D.  
 
Contact Mary Kohlhaas for more information at 
651.633.8333 x1229 or 763.242.4229 or kohl-
haasm@stjohnnyb.org.   

Young at Heart Senior Group  
 

Meeting next on June 1, the 1st Thursday of the 
month, from 2:00 pm—4:00 pm in St. Joseph Hall.   
 

Contact Mary at 763.242.4229 or 651.633.8333 
x1229 with comments or questions. 

Men’s Fellowship 
 

Thursday Mornings 6:30 am—8:00 am 
 

Come for the donuts, stay for the truth! 
Questions, call Dave at 612-616-4013 

mailto:arndorferr@stjohnnyb.org.
mailto:tremll@stjohnnyb.org
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Fall Registration Open Now  

Registration is now open with Early Bird Pricing on our 
website for all Fall Formation programs, including:  
 

• Sunday School  
• Family Formation 
• First Sacraments 
• Middle School Formation 
• Confirmation 

 
Please see our website for information regarding spe-
cific programs and who to contact with questions.     

 
To register now, please scan the 
QR code on the right or go to the 
registration page on our website, 
found at https://stjohnnb.com/
faith-formation/registrations/. 
 

 
Weekly Program Spotlight: 

 

Prayer Line  651-633-1618/651-247-4202 Call 
with your prayer requests.  Requests are confidential.  

 

Those who have entered eternal life: 
 Christine Sandberg, Paul Vitale 
Those who are ill: 
Sadlovsky Family, Sheehan Family, Cameron Santos, 
Patricia Roy, Dave Willette, Madi Rippy, Sydney Jo Rippy, 
Jesse McDonough, Daryl Stevens, Richard Adams, Ger-
aldine and Gloria Hangartner, Sarah Miller, Emily Dahl, 
Theresa People, Josephine Schmidt, Erik Engebretson, 
Chris Natheos, Randy Vogland, Don Lumby, Alex Pear-
son, Thomas Jones, Jean Isacson, Fulton Francis Dobbs, 
Susan Welsh, Robert  Cuddigan, Jenny Bruening, Annette 
Foreman, Mary Clare Farrell, Sawyer Anderson, Betsy 
Brown, Dee Olson, Jim Smith, Jerry Renk, Dale Phillips, 
Dennis Fox,  Kathleen Schopf, Steve Lauinger, Charlotte 
Thrun, Poppy Craft, Annette Kirwan, Bonnie Norgren, 
Emma Lutsilili, Beverly Aplikowski, Mary Gormally, Geor-
gianna Warden, Mary Spitzka, Michael  Ferdelman, Cas-
sie Cramer, Jon Clark, Donna Yenish,  John Leibrich, Nella 
Pitzen, Doug Brekke, Philip Jarosz, Kay and Gary Mayer, 
Elaine Loscheider, Diana Goebel, Cindy Chase, Danielle 
Pratt, Claire Kriz, Carol Esterley-Ruff, Joe Brownrigg, 
Brigit Voss, Brandon Boss, Cynthia Quass, Ning Mariano, 
The Viker Family, Robert Lauinger, Phyllis Norbeck, Jen-
nifer Norbeck, Joseph Wutsch, John Wiggins, Mary Jo 
Beaudry, Greg Najbert, Colleen Judd, Jacob Rivera, 
Jaxson Rivera, Cele Winter, Paul Jacobs, Matthew 
Grosjean, Jeremy Mainello, Deacon Rod and Susan Amos 
Palmer, Dottie Searles, Sylvia Meagher, Mary Andersohn, 
Kris Mellstrom, Kay Hildreth, Stacey Miller,  Mary Erick-
son, Steve Johnson, Audrey Geneva, Tim Steffl, Braxton 
Battaglia, Helen Heinks, JoAnn Cedarholm, Tom Goebel, 
Engracia and Jim Houle, Jon Latham,  Marlene Nickel, 
Christa Jones, Sue Klinkner, Larry Tenold, Sam Schullo, 
Carri Buckanogwa, Joe Brennan, Irene Tschida,  Marge 
McCann, Nancy Winiecki, Jean Schullo, Doug Lausen, 
Jack Kordiak, Margaret Wright, Roxanne Domini, Rebec-
ca Valverde,  Suzanne Loscheider, Oswald Tschida 
 

If your name has been removed from this list and you would 
like to be prayed for, please call the parish office.  

 Readings For The Week 
 

Monday: Gn 3:9-15, Ps 20, 87:1-2, 3 and 5, 6-7,  
 Jn 19:25-34  
Tuesday: Sir 35:1-12, Ps 50:5-6, 7-8, 14 and 23,  
 Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday: Zep 3:14-18a, Isaiah 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6,  
 Lk 1:39-56  
Thursday: Sir 42:15-25, Ps 33:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9,  
 Mk 10:46-52  
Friday: Sir 44:1, 9-13, Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b,  
 Mk 11:11-26  
Saturday: Sir 51:12 cd-20, Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11,  
 Mk 11:27-33  
Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9, Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56,  
 2 Cor 13:11-13, Jn 3:16-18  

 
 

Please Pray For... 

Family Formation 
 

The Family Formation program is for families with chil-
dren in preschool – 5th grade, where parents and chil-
dren grow in discipleship together.  Family Formation is 
designed for parents to be equipped to fulfill their call to 
be the first and foremost educators of their children’s 
faith.   
 
This program is offered in-person on the first Wednes-
day of every month of the formation year (October – 
May).  Parents attend a speaker on the topic for the 
month, while students meet in grade-specific classes for 
catechesis.  Parents will receive materials and guidance 
to teach their children three additional lessons at home 
during the rest of the month.   
 
Registration is now open on our website  https://
stjohnnb.com/faith-formation/children/ and you can 
also find more information and our calendar there as 
well.  Early bird pricing is happening now!  Family For-
mation Kick-Off is September 20.   
 
Contact Jen Livermont at livermontj@stjohnnyb.org 
with questions.  

https://stjohnnb.com/faith-formation/registrations/
https://stjohnnb.com/faith-formation/registrations/
mailto:livermontj@stjohnnyb.org


 

 

Ways to Support St. John the Baptist 
 
Your support of St. John the Baptist in both prayer and financial contributions helps us bring Christ to others and 
share His love with all who come through our doors.  As we are nearing the end of the fiscal year on June 30, we wish 
to let you know that we are currently experiencing a Sunday Giving budget shortfall of $94,500, or 4.5%, as of mid-
May.  We know that increasing cost of living expenses are challenging for many parish families.  However, if you are in 
a position to make a sacrificial gift to help us catch up, we would be very grateful.  Please find below a list of “Ways to 
Give” which is also available on our parish website (select “Donate” and “Ways to Give.”)    
 
Thank you for taking to heart our core value of living out of a generous spirit.  You are helping us bring the light of 
Christ to New Brighton and beyond! 
 
GIVE ONLINE – select “Donate” on our parish website to make a gift today! 
 
GIVE BY MAIL – send checks made out to “St. John the Baptist Catholic Church” to the parish address:  St. John the 
Baptist Catholic Church, 835 2nd Avenue NW, New Brighton, MN 55112. 
 
GIVE BY PHONE – call Michelle Chock: (651) 633-8333 ext. 1224, to make a gift via credit or debit card, or via electron-
ic funds transfer from your checking or savings account.  Michelle will also help you set up a recurring gift if you are 
not currently one of our regular sustaining givers. 
 
GIVE BY TEXT – Text GIVE to 651-240-6540 and follow the prompts. 
 

Have you considered these giving options? 
 
IRA DISTRIBUTIONS – You can begin making Qualified Charitable Deductions (QCDs) from your IRA the year you turn 
70½.  If you are required to take distributions from your IRA, these Required Minimum Distributions (RMDs) can also 
be designated for St. John the Baptist.   
 
DONOR-ADVISED FUNDS – Donor-advised-funds are like a charitable investment account.  When you establish a donor
-advised fund, you may designate gifts from this fund to support St. John the Baptist.  These funds provide immediate 
tax benefits and may be a good option for your charitable giving.   
 
GIFTS OF STOCK – Gifts of appreciated stock may provide savings on capital gains tax.   
 
COMPANY MATCHING GIFTS – Make your donation go further! Many employers match charitable gifts . Check with your 
Human Resources department to see if your employer participates in a matching gift program.  
 
For more information on any of these options, contact Mary May in the parish office at 651-633-8333, ext. 1253 or 
maym@stjohnnyb.org. 

 

Generous Spirit 

https://stjohnnb.com/donate/ways-to-give/
https://stjohnnb.com/donate/ways-to-give/
https://stjohnnb.com/donate/
file:///C:/Users/maym.STJOHNS/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/19C5CIET/maym@stjohnnyb.org


 

 

 With prayers for God's abundant blessings  
on your new life together.  

 

Congratulations! 
 

Mary and Steven Fetting 
married on May 20, 2023 

 

Parish Life  
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St. John’s Newly Baptized 
Through water and the word you have become a child of God and are sealed as Christ’s own forever. 

Theodore Thomas 
Parents: Darren and Jessica Rice  
 

Rosa Carmeli 
Parents: Bradley and Mary Barker  
 

Eleanor Ruth 
Parents: Mason and Kathrine Moore  
 

Gavin Bennett 
Parents: Derek and Tori Peloquin  
 

 

 
Hayes Lynn 
Parents: Tyler and Sara Swenson  
 

Lillian Rose 
Parents: Mike and Heather Kordiak 
 

Elliana Jane 
Parents: John and Breanna Westrich 

Ken and Diana Houston celebrated their 50th 
Wedding Anniversary this past weekend! 
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Find Father! 
 

Everyone, hidden somewhere in this bulletin  there is a 
picture of our Pastor, Fr. Paul. If you can find it; you win a 
prize!  
 
All you have to do is bring your bulletin to Joseph Huebl, 
Communications Coordinator at SJB, and show him the 
picture for your choice of a saint holy 
card! Joseph is in the parish office 
weekdays 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. Please 
stop by any time in that window to 
claim your prize! 
 
The picture of Father looks like this: 

 

 

Odds and Ends 

Cemetery Clean Up Day a Success!   
 

On May 20, twenty parishioners and supporters of our 
cemetery turned out on a beautiful, sunny Saturday 
morning to do all kinds of spring cleaning at St. John the 
Baptist Cemetery! The parish’s gratitude goes out to all 
who worked hard that morning to honor our beloved 
dead by beautifying our cemetery.  
 
Special thanks to Cemetery Committee member Mary 
Karls for organizing the event and Jeff Bauer, Cemetery 
Caretaker, for his presence, work and equipment. This 
was the second annual Clean Up Day. There is more 
work to be done at our cemetery, but it looks so much 
better now for the time and care given to it on Clean Up 
Day. Thank you! 

 

Update on Mass Intentions: 
 

● Starting on July 1, 2023 stipends per Mass intention 
will be $10 . 

● A Mass intention can be requested no more than 
three months out. For example, if you would like a 
Mass intention for April, the earliest you can request 
that date is the first open office day in January. 
Please keep in mind your preferred date may not be 
available.   

● Only 2 Mass intentions per person, per month will be 
taken. 

● We are now taking August intentions. 

 

“Sound doctrine does 
not enter into a hard 

and disobedient heart.” 

  
 

~ Saint Justin Martyr 
   (Feast Day June 1) 

  

Memorial Benches in  
St. John the Baptist Cemetery 

 

Did you know that you can purchase a bench to be 
placed in our cemetery that can be inscribed with an in-
dividual or family name? Please contact Maureen Owusu 
in the parish office for information on our bench options. 
Maureen can be reached at 651-633-8333, ext. 1255 or 
owusum@stjohnnyb.org.   

 

In Gratitude 

 

Pictures from Father’s Trip 

mailto:owusum@stjohnnyb.org
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Tony Schmalzbauer 

Mowing - Spring/Fall Clean Up - Snow Plowing 
Commercial/Residential 

Ask for our senior discount!
651-303-6083 www.passaulandcare.com
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BONA BROS. A U T O M O T I V E
Personal Attention ~  
Commitment to Serve

5333 University Ave.   (S.E. Corner of 694 & University) 

763-586-6050 • www.bonabros.com

The cross is real in marriage &  
family life.  Reach out to me for help  

in restoring life to your relationships.

(612) 293-4755 
brad@barkersolutions.net 
Barkersolutions.net

SJB Parishioner

Carpet • Hardwood • Luxury Vinyl • Countertops
Waterproof Flooring • Commercial Flooring

1449 1st Avenue N.W. New Brighton, MN 55112

FREE In-Home Consultations
Customer Service is Our #1 Goal Since 1980

651-636-2617    |    www.capcarpet.com
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